Minutes Of Governors Meeting held on Monday 24th November 2014, 6.30pm at Parrett & Axe School. 

Present:

Andrew Kindness


Sue Pakes 

Richard Dodson (Vice Chair)

Nigel Evans



Peter Larkman (Chair)

Allison White


Louise Greenham


Rev Daniel Ingles
Joy Edwards



Gareth Hewett


Rev David Baldwin


Vicky Reed (clerk)
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	Opening Prayer

Apologies & Welcome

Emma House, Nicola Shoemark, Martyn Gillingham & Nikki Dulwich – all apologies were accepted. 

Register of Business Interests

All governors have provided Register of Business interest forms.
Minutes of 6th October 2014

The minutes were agreed as a correct record and were signed by the Chairman.  

Matters Arising

PCC meeting date

The foundation governors agreed to meet with the two PCCs on Monday 23rd February at 6.00pm. This will be an opportunity for the members of the PCC to meet foundation governors and staff, and get a better understanding about the school. SP will notify Mosterton PCC and Peter Larkman will notify SP PCC of the date.  

Hot School Meals

SP came in to sample the food and see what the children thought of the food. SP reported that the atmosphere in the school dining hall was great, the food was good and well received by the children. SP noted that the older children are missing out on playtime with their friends if they get the hot school meals as a result of the sittings system. The dessert was a yogurt, and a large number of children did not want it. SP suggested that it would have been a good idea for an alternative option of fruit to be offered, but that overall the provision was good. After Christmas the school will start to push the Hot School Meals option more to KS2 children.  

The Hot School Meals supplier, Chartwells are currently offering contingency food, consisting of 15% extra food above orders, which the staff are happily consuming as an indication of the quality of food 

Review Terms of Reference of FGB

At the last meeting RD questioned the opening paragraph of our Terms of Reference which refers to an out of date Education Act. It was agreed that the FGB acknowledge the new Act and agree to work to it., and we will amend our Terms of Reference ready for the next FGB AGM meeting at the start of the new school year. It was agreed that we would file a copy of these minutes with the now out of date Terms of Reference for clarification. 

14/075: It was reported that there was no feedback received from parents in respect of PL’s letter about attendance. 

Regarding Rev. Baldwin’s question about should the governing body be challenging the government on the issue of attendance affecting Ofsted ratings, PL reported that he raised the matter at a recent chairs briefing. 

NE reported that he thought that attendance was no longer an automatic limiting factor  of an Ofsted inspection, 

14/077 d) KS1 predictions will be shared at next meeting. 

14/079 AW is shortly to start the process of performance management of non-teaching staff. 

Premises Funding Update

NE reported that funding has been approved for the redecoration of the hall, along with the purchase of new dining tables and chairs. The redecoration costs are expected to be approximately £8000, with an 8% contribution (£640) expected from the school in respect of the redecoration costs, but not the tables and chairs as the purchase of these is part of ring-fenced hot school meals funding. 

The hot school meals equipment purchase and the re-decoration must take place during the current financial year in order to qualify for the extra allocated funding.  

JE reported that she has access to regular emails, reporting opportunities to source extra funding, and that there is currently targeted funding available linked to specific sports. 

NE reported that the LCVAP bid is outstanding, with the school not expecting to hear the outcome until early 2015.Should the bid be successful, the school will need to negotiate phased repayments of their contribution.

Pupil Premium Update

NE gave an update on the progress of Pupil Premium children.   The anonymised data was circulated prior to meeting. All PP pupils made better than expected progress, and one service child made expected progress. 

F&P committee reported that they were concerned that the full details of the PP report should be put online. There was a discussion about the difficulties of this with regard to confidentiality within a small school, with the risks that the children could be identified by parents reading the report. NE noted that the PP report is obligatory, and that the data needs to be included to give the report context.  There was a robust debate about whether or not the RAISE Online data would be better.  

It was agreed that the report with the data would be published on the school’s website. However, in order to protect the anonymity of the children involved, the report would have the year groups removed. 
PL reported that he recently attended a Chairs Briefing and there is a county wide discrepancy between the attainment of Pupil Premium and Non Pupil Premium children. NE confirmed that this is true of the school, but that the Pupil Premium children all make at least expected progress within our school. 

AW reported that an ipad has been purchased, which is primarily for use by two of our Pupil Premium children, with the use of specific apps designed to assist with those children’s IEPs. In reply to a question, she explained that the school would very much like to extend this to other pupils but can’t at the moment for budgetary reasons. Other pupils will also benefit from having access to the ipads when they are not being used by the Pupil Premium children. 

Committee Updates

Personnel/Finance Update 

The committee met on Monday 17th November 2014.

The minutes of the meeting were circulated prior to the meeting. SP gave a summary of the meeting. 

The following virements were agreed:

£589 from SLA’s into Fees & Services (Admissions & Appeals Processes)

£968 from SLA’s into training expenses (NQT package). £5400 which was our Transition Grant back from Catering supplies into Income. 

SP reported that £565 of sports funding has been clawed back by DCC with no reason given. There was a discussion between the governors about whether they should write to DCC perhaps in conjunction with Salway Ash school, who have also been affected. 

The Finance & Personnel Committee have responded to a consultation about de-delegation of funds, and have agreed funds should continue to be held centrally, with the exception of trade union funding. 

The following policies were reviewed by the Finance & Personnel meeting, and recommended to the FGB for approval:  

Management of Allegations.

Flexible Retirement Procedure.

Financial Efficiency Policy: This is now Version 4 of this LA policy 

Dorset Scheme of Financial Management: LA policy but there has been no changes.

Financial & Administrative Regulations: LA policy but there has been no changes.

Standing Orders on Contracts & Subcontracts.

Management of Allegations.

Disciplinary Procedure.

The FGB approved the above policies, proposed by PL, and seconded by Rev. DB. 

The minutes were signed by SP. 

Premises Update

RD gave a summary of the meeting, the minutes having been previously circulated. 

The committee met on Wednesday 5th November 2014 specifically to discuss the proposed movement of the pre-school onto the school site. The outcome of meeting was that the school needs to seek clarification from the diocesan solicitors. MG is pursuing the matter further, and is awaiting information from the diocese at the present time. It was noted that all costs associated with the move including legal fees, drafting of leases etc. will fall to the preschool, with the school having no financial liability. Preschool are currently applying for planning permission. 

The minutes were signed by RD. 

Curriculum Committee

The committee met on Monday 3rd November 2014.

PL recorded his thanks to AK for many years of chairing the Curriculum committee. In the absence of the new Chair, AK gave a report of the recent meeting. 

The Educational Visits Policy was reviewed by curriculum committee, and recommended to the FGB for approval.  This was proposed by Rev Daniel and seconded by AK. 

It was noted that the school needs to have a statement on our website detailing how we promote British values. NE reported that KS2 children will be working with the parliamentary outreach service on 10th December. It was felt that the British values are very relevant for the KS2 children, but less so for the younger children. 

AK signed the minutes of the meeting. 

Heads Report

a) Attendance

NR reported that the whole school attendance figure as at 14th November stands at 96.56%. However a small group of pupils are dipping lower, with one pupil currently below 70% attendance. The matter is being dealt with by the teaching staff and headteacher in conjunction with the parents.  

b) RAISE Online Summary 
The summary and full reports were circulated prior to the meeting. The data is unvalidated, which means that the data will improve post Yr 6 appeals. RAISE Online compares the school on a national basis as will Aspire (formerly FFT) when it is published. The L.A. will publish data which compares us to the other schools. 

AK asked about Reading and Mathematics results. NE and LG reported that , because of the small size of the cohort, 1 year 6 pupil who did not make two levels progress unfortunately skewed the figures disproportionately, particularly with regard to the Pupil Premium data. 

AK asked whether the Maths Level 6 review would significantly alter the data. NE reported that this would probably not be the case due to the cohort’s prior attainment.

It was noted that attainment in Reading has dipped slightly in comparison to previous years. NE felt that this was partly because the format of the test changed last year and also because some children did not make the two levels progress expected from Level 3 to Level 5.

NE reported that as per the Finance & Personnel Committee meeting, some sports funding has been clawed back and that it had already been committed within the school’s budget.  

NE reported that there had recently been an issue with parents commenting about the school and staff on Facebook. The issue was brought to the school’s attention by the parent governors. The issue has now been dealt with. AK asked if it happened again what would be done differently. NE replied that he is happy with the way the matter was dealt with, and that parents and staff have been spoken to.  

c) SEF Summary sheet

The SEF summary has been completed by NE, and the full report will be available in January. PL asked about 80% of lessons containing outstanding practice, and NE confirmed that in his opinion this is accurate.  In future inspections lessons will only be observed for 20 minutes, with inspectors then asking the children 3 generic questions – what is being taught, what have you learnt today and what will you be taught next? 

NE reported that the school data alone does not currently guarantee that we would be awarded a Good rating in a future inspection.
d) Policy Review time table 

This was circulated to the FGB prior to the meeting. 

GH questioned whether some of the policies we have on our website are the most current versions, and why some do not have dates on them. NE confirmed that all statutory policies are the current correct versions. 

Our Instrument of Government will change when we reconstitute in 2015.

The following policies were circulated to the FGB prior to the meeting for review and approval:

Appraisal Policy  

Assessment Statement 

Supporting Children with medical conditions and managing medicines – This is a DCC policy. 

All the policies were approved by the FGB, proposed by SP and seconded by JE.  

Reconstitution 

VR reported that there is a requirement for all maintained school to reconstitute by September 2015. She will obtain more details at the Clerks Briefing this week. 

Safeguarding 

NE reported that the Safeguarding Audit is due in January 2015: NE and SP will meet to discuss. 

Rev Baldwin raised the issue of naming people during prayers. There was a discussion about the implications with regard to data protection and vulnerable people. He is seeking clarification on the matter from the diocese. This may have implications for the school’s safeguarding policy.

Publicity

PL raised the matter of other primary schools within the area advertising whole school Open Days. There was a discussion about whether we should consider this in the future. NE reported that Red Class has already had its open morning, but that he is happy to arrange a whole school open morning. The costs of advertising were discussed, It was agreed to see if an article could be published in advance of a whole school open morning, rather than taking out an advertisement. 

Governor Training. 

PL reported that he has recently attended a Chairs briefing

Due to lack of time, he postponed his report until the next meeting.

GH has attended New Governors Training.

VR will be attending a Clerks Briefing later this week. 

There was a discussion about what training should be offered, and the difficulties with attending training, spread out around the county. 

Correspondence

Two governor visit reports have been completed.  

Nicola Shoemark ,the literacy governor observed a lesson, and used the new Governor Visits template to produce a report. Mrs Greenham and Mrs Gillis signed off the report template.  It was agreed that governors would use the new form for future visits, and that perhaps visits would take place alongside NE observing lessons, in order to cut down disruption. 

PL reminded governors of their commitment to their subjects and that the agreed guideline was that they should make at least one formal visit to school per year to observe. 

Dates of Future Meetings
Curriculum Committee 

Wednesday 14th January 2015 7:00pm

Premises Committee - date to be agreed at next FGB meeting. 

Finance & Personnel Committee 

Monday 12th January 2015 at 5.30 pm

Full Governing Body – Monday 19th January 2015 6.30pm

PL requested that the date of the March 2015 FGB be changed. It was set for 16th March. A number of other dates were suggested but none were convenient. It was agreed that the date would remain as 16th March 2015, with vice-chairman Richard Dodson chairing the meeting. 

A.O.U.B.

None

Meeting closed at 8.35pm
	SP/PL
NE/SP


